

Minutes for Oct 13, 2022 at Bridges School

Members Present Claudia Beamon, Lucy Bond, Opal Bostic, Jenny COmbs, Dora Edwards, Jasa Ellis, Bonnie Ferneau, Barabara Hill, Jeffrie Holloway, Jill King, Rosa Langston, Dr. Tracy Mancini, Abi Mason, June Merrill, Sherrill Moraven, Deanne Rosen, Debra Stinson, Julia Thorn, June Vann

Guest Present: Norma Fulton

Call to Order - Dr. Tomon welcomed everyone to the meeting at her home school. She thanked those who were on the committee for providing food.

Motion to approve minutes from last meeting. Motion to approve minutes were Julia Thorn and seconded by Jeffrie Hollowell.

Dr. Tomon led the sisters in the business meeting.

Bonnie Ferneau gave the Past Presidents report. She thanked the group for their gifts. She also recognized Dora Edwards, who was unable to attend the last meeting. She was recognized for 15 years of membership.

Dr. Tracy Mancini gave the First Vice-Presidents report and reported that all programs are planned and locations are set.

Second Vice-President Sherrill Moravan reported that she was thankful for the guidance in the new position. She discussed the new structure and support.

Lucy Bond gave the correspondence report- Flowers to Mrs. Langston. Flowers to Gail Barnes in the nursing home. Bonnie visited her. She reminded those to wear their pins to get a gift. These were provided by Lucy and the group thanked them.

Recording Secretary thanked Julia for assistance in communication through the webpage and June for her assistance with the newsletter.

The Treasurer's Report was given by Jasa Ellis

General Fund Income Total +\$3,515.67

High School Scholarship: \$1,265.00

TA Scholarship:\$ 1,179.07

Webmaster- approved for DKG international through 2024. Asked about PDF or Flipsnack for yearbook.

The group voted. The group voted all in favor of PDF instead of using Flipsnack.

Mrs. Hollowell said let her know if someone is ill or needs prayer.

June Merrill said to let her know if she has things that she would like in the newsletter, please let her know.

Bonnie Ferneau is going to be in the newsletter for retired school personnel for her Read Across America activity.

Dr. Tomon shared a powerpoint about an introduction to DKG. The presentation had information about general membership, officers and responsibilities, and chapter responsibilities.

There was discussion about how orientation happened before and the process currently.

An announcement about the NC DKG Educational Foundation drive to collect spare change to bring to the next meeting.

The question was asked about fundraisers for the scholarships that we are doing. We need to look at the budget to discuss what to do moving forward to raise funds. In the past we did \$500 scholarships. Do we want to combine them, or how do we want to go about the scholarship? We have had very few seniors to apply, but more TAs to apply in the past. Some discuss giving the scholarship to just TA. President Tomon asked Debra Stinson to put together a proposal in January for how to move forward with the scholarship.

Information was shared that there were opportunities to pass the information to Dr. Mancini to share with community college to apply for the scholarship.

The discussion was that we should offer both places, but then make a decision.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00pm.

The next meeting will be held at Carteret Community College, Wayne West 322.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny & Combs

Jenny Combs

Secretary